Tribute to a great friend of Cartophiliy and loyal President of East Anglian
Cigarette Card Club -- Mr William (Bill) Peck |

It is an undeniable fact that our club owes its very existence to Bill Peck. A true
cartophilist, who for over 25 years was the heart and soul of the East Anglian Cigarette
Card Club.

It is with great sadness that | have to report to members his sad passing on Friday
20" March, just a few days after his 99" birthday. We all have our memories of Bill, a
quiet man, strong willed and caring, he loved our club, it was his ‘baby’ to nurture and
oversee. | have enjoyed many hours in his company at club and at his home, chatting
about all things cartophilic. He put his heart and soul into the development of our club
devoting many hours to preparing in meticulous detail every club meeting.

| can’t say | knew Bill very well until | took over Chairmanship on John Knowles
sudden departure in 2004 but it was obvious from the start it was a planned withdrawal
that Bill executed in exquisite detail. He said to me at my first meeting as Chairman ‘were
going to get on well together and take this club in a new direction, we have and we did.
He tested his ideas out on me and | did likewise with him, we didn’t always agree but we
found we could work together. We spent hours together planning this, that and anything
else that concerned the club. | remember well, when we bought the first club computer, it
took us about half an hour to work out how to use the machine and a further six hours
putting together the desk for it to stand on. Muriel got quite worried while we were
trying to put it together in his upstairs office. He went on a training course to learn how to
use the machine, then would ring me when he got stuck, it was the blind leading the
blind !

1 understand from Bill he had an extensive cigarette card collection in his younger
days but sold them many years ago to fund their love of holidaying in the sun in the
winter. The amount of phone calls that took place prior to his six week holiday just to
ensure the club ran smoothly in his absence. His newsletters offered a good insight in to
what happened at each meeting, his subtle humour and superb writing skills, made every
member look forward in eager anticipation to each month’s report.

Bill came to his first meeting on Saturday 22" July 1978 at the Thomas Paine Hotel
in Thetford and his last meeting was on Saturday 15™ March 2014. He took on
The Secretary’s role in 1984 and reigned supreme for 26 years, he added the treasurers
position in1985 and has shown me on several occasions the little red book he kept at the
clubs income and expenditure details in. He worked with 4 different Chairman, 3 different
Auctioneers and at 5 different venues. He was delighted to be asked to be President in
2010 and it was his idea to invite Vera and Muriel to be his Vice Presidents. Nobody could
argue with that idea.

Bill will be sorely missed by me and | am sure the majority of member’s , East
Anglian Cigarette Card Club owe him more than anyone can give and he wouldn’t take
anything anyway. His modesty made it very difficult for him to accept the bottle of
Whisky from the Club every Christmas. We owe him so much. It was his idea not to come






